
 
 

 

NOTICE 
 
 
 

Due to the passing of Her Late Majesty Queen Elizabeth II and with the ascension of His 

Majesty King Charles III, the Honourable Chief Justice has directed that effective 

immediately all court processes which would ordinarily have been issued in the name of 

the Queen/Regina must now be issued in the name of the King/Rex. Oaths and court 

documents referring to the Queen/Regina must now instead refer to King/Rex.  

 

 
Constance A. Delancy (Mrs.)  
REGISTRAR  
 
12 September 2022 


